
 
 

 

NOTICE OF PETITION TEMPORARY URGENCY CHANGE 
FOR LICENSE 13830 (APPLICATION 22377) OF  

The Sea Ranch Water Company 
 

COUNTY: Sonoma  STREAM SYSTEM: South Fork Gualala River 
 
On February 28, 2018, The Sea Ranch Water Company (Petitioner) filed a temporary urgency change 
petition with the State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water Rights (State Water Board) 
requesting approval of a temporary change to water right License 13830 (Application 22377) pursuant 
to Chapter 6.6 of Part 2 of Division 2 of the Water Code.  The petition seeks authorization to temporarily 
forego bypass requirements to continue to provide potable water to the residents of The Sea Ranch 
while required repairs are conducted at the storage reservoir.  
 
Summary of License 13830: 
 

Source: South Fork Gualala River Underflow tributary to Pacific Ocean  

Points of Diversion: SW1/4 of SE1/4 of Section 16, T10N, R14W, MDB&M 

Season of Diversion: January 1 to December 31 

Amount: 
0.72 cubic foot per second by direct diversion, with 310 acre-feet per annum 
limit. 

Bypass: 
Existing: 5 cfs June 1 to November 30; 25 cfs December 1 to March 31; 
10 cfs April 1 to May 31.   
Proposed: 0 cfs April 1 to September 30 of 2018. 

Purpose of Use: Municipal 

Place of Use: 
Within Sea Ranch Water Company service area, as shown on map on file 
with the Division of Water Rights.  

 

More information regarding this temporary urgency change petition is available at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/transfers_tu_notices/index.
shtml  
 
Pursuant to Water Code section 1438, subdivision (a), the State Water Board may issue an order 
approving or denying a temporary urgency change petition in advance of public notice.  
 
Pursuant to California Water Code section 1438, subdivision (d), any interested person may file an 
objection to the temporary change.  Objections must be received by the Division by 4:30 p.m. on 
April 23, 2018. Objections filed with the Division must indicate the manner in which service upon the 
Petitioner of a duplicate copy of the protest has been made.  Correspondence directed to the 
Petitioner should be addressed to: The Sea Ranch Water Company, C/o Randy Burke, 
35600 Verdant View, P.O. Box 16, The Sea Ranch, CA  95497-0016. 
 
For more information regarding this project, including procedures for filing objections, please contact 
Michael Meza at (916) 341-5427 or michael.meza@waterboards.ca.gov. Written correspondence or 
inquiries should be addressed as follows: State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water 
Rights, Attn: Michael Meza, P.O. Box 2000, Sacramento, CA  95812-2000.  
 
Date of Notice:  March 22, 2018 


